



# Filey Town Council

Council Offices, 52a Queen Street,  
Filey, North Yorkshire, YO14 9HE

**Email:** mail@fileytowncouncil.co.uk

**Web:** www.fileytowncouncil.co.uk

**Tel:** 01723 514498



Minutes of the meeting of Council held on **10 October 2018** in the **Council Chamber, Council Offices, 52a Queen Street, Filey, North Yorkshire, YO14 9HE.**

**Members Present:** Councillors R Walker (Chairman), M Anthony, S Bosomworth, D Glanvill J Haxby, J Houlden-Banks, J Meek, C Roderick, J Shackleton, K Wilkie and M Wright.

**Also Present:** Boro Cllr S Cross, Cty Cllr H Swiers and 6 members of the public.

**Meeting Clerks:** Town Clerk David Liddle and Admin Clerk Sharon Pogson.

## Minutes

Minute	Item
164/18	<p><b>Apologies</b> The following apologies were received:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Cllr J Thurston – Family Commitment</li> <li>• Cllr R Horley – illness</li> </ul> <p><b>RESOLVED: Council resolved to note the apologies and accept the reasons given for absence.</b></p>
165/18	<p><b>Declarations of interest</b> No declarations of interest in accordance with the requirements of the Localism Act 2011 were made.</p>
166/18	<p><b>Public participation time</b> A member of the public thanked the Town Council for its support regarding objections to the McCarthy &amp; Stone development. A special thankyou was given the Cllr Wilkie for his help on the matter. The application was passed. The Clerk was asked to contact SBC regarding the voting on the application. A member of the public also brought to the attention of the meeting that the trees to the rear of St. Oswald’s church were a Health and Safety hazard. The Clerk is to contact both NYCC and SBC regarding the issue.</p>
167/18	<p><b>North Yorkshire Police Report</b></p>

Signature: ..... Date: .....



	<p>Members had previously been circulated with a copy of their Report questions were requested on the report. No questions were forthcoming.</p> <p>Cllr. Shackleton commented that the crime figures were down again.</p>
<b>168/18</b>	<p><b>Ebor Academy</b></p> <p>The Headmaster, Mr T Cartmail introduced himself to the Council. He was asked as to the status of the Sports Centre Project and answered that the school with Sport England still planned to convert the current sports hall into a Fitness Suite which they hoped would be open to the public. The Headmaster to keep the Clerk up to speed regarding this project. The Headmaster also clarified the route for collected funds to take for various other projects i.e. Skate park. The Headmaster to confirm funding sources for the projects.</p>
<b>169/18</b>	<p><b>Borough and County Councillor Reports</b></p> <p><b>a) Scarborough Borough Councillor's Reports</b></p> <p>Cllr Cross reported that various communications had taken place with respect to the McCarthy and Stone planning application and he and Cllr Holden-Banks thanked a resident for their efforts in opposing the project.</p> <p>Cllr Cross confirmed that he was working with Accent Homes to improve the situation to Old Crown Way.</p> <p>Cllr Cross also stated that he hoped to have an extraordinary meeting regarding the current SBC council business.</p> <p>Cllr Haxby asked Cllr Cross in please investigate the advert for a Mobile catering facility on Country Park along with the planning permissions required for such a project.</p> <p><b>b) North Yorkshire County Councillor's Report</b></p> <p>Cllr Swiers reported that the work done on the footpaths on Wharfedale was complete.</p> <p>It was concluded that all licences regarding the bunting and lighting for Filey were in order.</p> <p>The option of having a walk around with Andrew Santon (NYCC Highways) was offered by Cllr Swiers and the clerk to liaise with all stakeholders to arrange a date.</p> <p>Cllr Swiers reported that there had been a meeting with Barclays regarding the Filey Bank Closure with the conclusion that the bank would close due to insufficient accounts and transactions taking place at the bank.</p> <p>Following a question from Cllr Anthony Cllr Swiers urge residents who had any issues with the alterations to parking on Southdene to comment on the relevant website page.</p> <p>Cllr Shackleton asked that NYCC make proper use of Public money regarding the sending of letters on matters already concluded.</p>



	<p>Cllr Wilkie asked if it would be possible to install anti-parking devices to the grassed area adjacent to the Junior School. Following a question by Cllr Haxby, Cllr Swiers confirmed that the signage in the area were not an issue. Cllr Haxby to investigate this situation.</p> <p>Cllr Walker requested that help be given from NYCC for the removal of the clamped car on Rutland Street.</p>
<b>170/18</b>	<p><b>Town Clerk and RFO Report</b></p> <p>Cllr Wilkie asked for clarification regarding the FTA advice the clerk reported that YLCA had stated that the council did not possess any powers to allow the council to compete the request. Also, that the website would be complete by the end of the week.</p> <p>Further information contained in the report were dates of future meetings, upcoming local meetings and events and the mayoral and deputy mayoral engagements.</p>
<b>171/18</b>	<p><b>Minutes of the ordinary meeting held on 12 September 2018</b></p> <p>It was proposed by Cllr meek and duly seconded by Cllr Anthony that the minutes were a true record of the meeting.</p> <p><b>RESOLVED: Council resolved to approve the minutes as a true and accurate record.</b></p>
<b>172/18</b>	<p><b>Minutes of Committees Meetings</b></p> <p>i. Events and Lighting 18.09.2018 No comments.</p> <p>ii Staffing 20.09.2018. Minutes to be amended regarding proposer of private session.</p> <p>iii Finance &amp; General Purposes 26.09.2018 No comments</p> <p>iv Property 27.09.2018 Action from previous meeting to ensure reconstruction work complete to rear exit of area. It was proposed by Cllr Bosomworth and seconded by Cllr Wilkie that the above sets of minutes be noted.</p> <p><b>RESOLVED: Council resolved to note the above set of minutes.</b></p>
<b>172/18.1</b>	<p>Cllr Anthony reported that she had attended a Discover Filey meeting and that another meeting was to be held in November to decide the future of the society.</p> <p>Cllr. Holden-Banks reported that she had attended a meeting at Primrose valley ref. flatcliffs.</p> <p>Cllr Meek reported the latest status of the skate park being that the project was very alive, and that Kate Mills of Groundworks would be working with the group ref. bids &amp; funding. The group were still</p>



	<p>awaiting answers to questions from SBC regarding land ownership and the group were looking to land adjacent to West Avenue.</p> <p>Cllr Wilkie reported that he had attended the latest meeting of Filey Sports Association and confirmed that no children's teams were active at the club and was worried as to the sustainability of the organisation. Cllr Wilkie would attend future meeting to ensure most up to date situation was always available.</p> <p>Cllr Walker reported that he had attended the Royal British Legion Meeting and confirmed that he would be attending the walk to Memorial Gardens at 6:00pm on Armistice day.</p> <p>Cllr Bosomworth reported that FBI had a number of talks planned for this winter including the "History of Bird Garden".</p> <p>It was generally felt that the Trackrod Rally was a well-attended event with the hotels and cafes very full. If the event is to be held again next year the cafes would be asked to stay open longer and that the event be publicised better.</p>
	<b>Council business items – Finance items</b>
<b>173/18</b>	<p><b>Schedule of payments</b></p> <p>Cllr Wilkie proposed, seconded by Cllr Shackleton, that the Council approve the schedule of payments from the general fund for the period 13 September 2018 to 10 October 2018, a total of <b>£22,830.57</b> of expenditure. Also it was requested that the clerk send a letter of appreciation to David Bull and his Consort.</p> <p><b>RESOLVED: Council unanimously supported the proposal and the schedule of payments from the general fund for the period 13 September 2018 to 10 October 2018, a total of £22,830.57 of expenditure was approved.</b></p>
	<b>Council business items</b>
<b>174/18</b>	<p><b>Training</b></p> <p>It was agreed to postpone this training until after May 2019.</p>
	<b><u>Next Meeting</u></b>
<b>175/18</b>	<p><b>Date and time of the next meeting</b></p> <p>Council confirmed the date and time of the next meeting to be <b>7pm on Wednesday 14 November 2018</b> in the <b>Council Chamber</b>, Council Offices, 52a Queen Street, Filey, YO14 9HE.</p>

**Meeting started 7.00pm and closed 8:45pm**

Signature: ..... Date: .....



Document published on 29 October 2018

**Signed:** .....

**Print Name:** .....

**Print Position:** .....

**Date:** .....